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Madam President and Fellow Councilors:

The four subcommittees of the Committee on Divisional Activities (DAC) met Saturday to discuss issues related to communication and technology, governance, divisional enhancement, and collaborative programing. The full committee met Sunday to review subcommittee recommendations and discuss related divisional issues.
The committee was briefed by a representative from the Council Policy Committee on the Petition on Membership Dues. While supporting the concept, DAC voted to take no position at this meeting but will provide feedback to the petitioners in preparation for discussions in Philadelphia. 
The committee voted to fund nine Innovative Project Grants (IPGs) totaling almost $56,000. DAC will consider another group of proposals next spring. Look online for a description of the revised evaluation rubric to be used in reviewing  IPGs. The deadline for the next round of submissions is February 1, 2020. 

DAC wants to facilitate cooperative programing between divisions. On Monday morning, DAC hosted a breakfast meeting, the goal of which was to provide a venue for program chairs to collaborate on programming and discuss programming needs and aspirations. Forty-two individuals representing twenty-five divisions, as well as the Committee on Meetings and Expositions, the Multidisciplinary Program Planning Group, and staff from Scientific Advancement and Membership and Society Services participated in a lively discussion.
In an effort to facilitate cooperative programing in emerging topic areas, DAC shared with Divisions the concept of Convergence Research Communities. Based on feedback received, DAC will develop a plan for a pilot project to further explore the concept and will continue to seek feedback from Divisions.

On Monday evening, DAC held its fourth “Division Row”, which is designed to help divisions engage with the younger chemists who predominate at Sci-Mix. Seventeen divisions participated. DAC strongly encourages all divisions to participate in future Division Row activities as it provides unmatched access to the young chemists who represent their future membership. 

The committee congratulates the Division of Energy & Fuels, the Division of Chemical Health & Safety and the Division of Polymeric Materials: Science & Engineering in winning ChemLuminary Awards last night.
Finally, DAC wishes to acknowledge the efforts of the Multidisciplinary Program Planning Group and participating divisions in organizing and delivering a wide range of excellent programming in support of the San Diego theme: “Chemistry and Water”.
Madam President and fellow Councilors, this concludes my report.
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